In an effort to keep our community and staff healthy and safe, the Garden County Courthouse will be
locked and business will be conducted by appointment only until further notice.

You may contact offices to make appointments, as most offices will remain open with limited staff from
8:00 a.m. until 4:00 p.m., Monday through Friday. Please use the south doors to enter the building after
making your appointment unless you have prior arrangements for staff to meet you at the west door.

Assessor: 308-772-4464

Attorney: 308-772-3092

Clerk/Register of Deeds/Election Commissioner: 308-772-3924
Treasurer: 308-772-3622

District/County Court: 308-772-3696

Road Superintendent: 308-772-4434

Extension: 308-772-3311

Sheriff: 308-772-3540

Transportation: 308-778-7649

We have installed the election drop box on the west side of the building for public use. You may drop
your courthouse business in the box with a note or information regarding your business (please include
a phone number in case we need to contact you).

The Clerk, Assessor, Treasurer and District/County Court will have staff every day. The Extension Office
will be staffed Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. The Attorney’s Office will be
staffed on Monday, but will be available by appointment Tuesday through Friday. Although we are
staffed on those days, we still ask that you make appointments in advance because we are working with
limited employees.

The Sheriff’s Office and Road Department will continue to be staffed with regular hours, but request
that foot traffic be limited to essential functions only and by appointment.

The Transportation Office will be limited to Medical Transportation only, but will be making free
deliveries for those that need supplies from local businesses.

We appreciate your patience in this, as we are all venturing into uncharted waters. Our main concern is
the health and well being of our residents and employees. Because recommendations from the state
and local level seem to change on a daily basis, please check the website or call in advance.



